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NOVEMBER HIGHLIGHTS

The Friends of Westpark (the fundraising body of School Council) are
hosting a fundraiser, running from November 1- November 23. Students will
be bringing home catalogs on Friday, but please see the link and flier on
pages 4-6 of the newsletter for more information. 

The fundraiser is through the NOEL program with DFS Canada and is largely
Christmas/holiday wrapping and small gifts. It will be completely online
and purchases can be shipped to the school (or to home for a fee).

Photo retake day is Monday, November 4. Please bring the sheet of paper with you
if you still have it.
We are now nearing the end of the first term. Please check your child’s
PowerSchool for the most up to date grades and assignment listings. Please
contact your child’s teachers if you have questions or concerns about any class.

We will be hosting our annual Remembrance Day Service on Wednesday,
November 6 during Block 3. Thank you to everyone who submitted photos and
stories of family members who have or are currently serving Canada. 

NOVEMBER  HIGHLIGHTS CONT’D
Volleyball will be wrapped up as of November 2. A huge thank you to all our
coaches for both the senior and junior teams. Great season everyone!

We will be hosting our Winter Dance on Thursday, November 21 from 6-8
pm. Please note, this is a date change, as the DJ was not available on the
originally planned day. Tickets MUST be purchased in advance and can be
done so at lunch recess from November 13-19. Tickets are $10 each or $5
with a donation to the foodbank.

SCHOOL FUNDRAISER



CONTACTING THE SCHOOL
If you need to report a student absence, please call (403) 343-2737 or email
wmsattendance@rdpsd.ab.ca. 

To contact the school during the day, you can call (403) 347-8911.

It is imperative that you contact the office for absences, or if you need your
child during the day. Students are not allowed their phones and in the case
of an emergency, we want to make sure we can support your child. 

DROP OFF AND BUSSING 
Parental access to the driveway is between 8:15am and 2:15pm. Outside of
those times, it is a designated bus only area. Please see THIS map which
indicates appropriate drop off spots on 55th Avenue, as well as behind the
school on 57th Avenue.  If there is a bus anywhere in the laneway or by the
school, parents are not permitted access. 

There are two cross walks at either end of our property on 55th Ave. Please
ensure your child is using those to cross the street. 55th is very busy during
drop off and pick up and we don’t want any accidents. 

ATHLETICS
Now that Volleyball is winding down, Basketball tryouts will be starting up
before we know it. 

Please check the Athletics Website for the most up to date information. 

PARENT INVOLVEMENT
School Council and The Friends of Westpark held their first meeting on
September 23. The meeting dates for the rest of the year are: November 18,
January 20, February 24, March 17, April 28, and May 26. Meetings start at
6:30pm and are held in front of the Great Stairs. 

Our School Council executive and minutes for past meetings can be found
on our school website.

https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/westparkmiddle/page/3940/bell-times-attendance-parking
https://sites.google.com/rdpsd.ab.ca/wms-athletics?usp=sharing
https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/westparkmiddle/page/3956/school-council


 Student Handbook

Westpark Middle School Website

Westpark Middle School Athletics Website

PowerSchool Parent Portal

IMPORTANT LINKS

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1r_Uq0ZC5DmtjPVinRQBhs1-JYS52u93dgneqFkU7BkU/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/westparkmiddle
https://sites.google.com/rdpsd.ab.ca/wms-athletics?usp=sharing
https://powerschool.rdpsd.ab.ca/public/home.html










OR: 

small store bought tins of cookies
small boxes of chocolates
boxes of crackers
ladies/men’s socks
small lap blankets
Crossword, Sudoku, Word Find (Large Print)
bags of candy/diabetic candy
gift cards for Walmart, Superstore, Any grocery store
cash 

Where Family
Comes First 

Family Services of Central Alberta
5409-50th Avenue
Red Deer, AB T4N 4B7
Ph: 403-343-6400
Fax: 403-343-6407
E-mail: fsca@fsca.ca
Web: www.fsca.ca 

 
Westpark Middle School
3310 – 55th Avenue 

• creating Christmas cards to be placed in each bag 

We know times are tough for all our community partners and we are thankful for all donations. 

If you are interested or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely yours, 

Liz Leinweber 
Volunteer Coordinator 
Family Services of Central Alberta 

September 4, 2024 

Dear Ms. Brand, 

Gifts for Grandparents is happening this fall and we need your school to help to support vulnerable seniors. The 
gift bags are delivered to seniors to help show them how much we care as a community and how we value their 
contribution to our society. During the past few years, schools have been vital to the success of this initiative, and 
this year we need your help more than ever. Our target this year is to deliver 600 bags in mid-December. How 
can your school help? You can assist by: 
Collecting donations: 

Red Deer, AB T4N 4N1 

•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•
• 

th5409-50 Avenue 
Red Deer, Ab T4N 4B7 
403-309-8215 

mailto:fsca@fsca.ca




A huge shoutout to our
Breakfast Program

sponsors!


